
  

 

 

 

The meeting was attended by representatives from the following Clubs: - 

 Asquith 

 Beecroft 

 Carlingford 

 Cherrybrook 

 Galston 

 Hornsby Lions 

 Normanhurst 

 St Agatha’s 

 WPHNC 

 

As well as the following members of the HDNA Executive: 

 Jennie Thompson 

 Lisette Smith 

 Ruth Bowman 

 Cate Newman 

 Phil Wheeler 

 Lisa Robertson 

 Kirsten Gossip 

 

 

 

• Clubs would like a Play HQ refresher session prior to registration for 2023 season 

 

• Junior Rep Players in Club Teams 

o There was a lot of discussion had 

o It was agreed that a sub-committee be formed to look at this more thoroughly for the 2024 

winter season 

 

• Borrowing Rules 

o The clubs agreed that the by-laws around borrowing need to be amended. 

▪ They would like players to be able to play three games in one day 

▪ A player can be borrowed any number of times 
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▪ After seven games a player is considered a member of that team 

▪ Keep the by-law stating that a borrowed player cannot take the court if an original 

team member is available. 

▪ The number of original v borrowed players on court to remain the same 

▪ For finals series a team can borrow from any team below, even if that team is also in 

finals 

▪ Create an equivalency table for junior grades for borrowing, like seniors. 

▪ Junior Rep players cannot be borrowed. 

 

• Net Set Go 

o Again, clubs were divided on the issue of playing NSG on Friday night or Saturday 

▪ It was suggested that this needs to be investigated further  

o It was agreed that this is the area to concentrate on regarding growth of the Association. 

o It was also pointed out that some players may spend 3 or 4 years in NSG.  Maybe we need 

to look at an u9’s competition division again. 

 

• Senior/Junior Competition 

o Clubs would like to change the by-law about the minimum age for Cadet players 

o Clubs would also like the ability to register junior players in the senior competition 

o Players could be registered in both a senior and junior team 

o It was suggested that maybe we could look at combined age groups on ability rather than 

age.   

o Rather than Cadets maybe we could have U17’s & U19’s in line with NNSW. 

 


